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Location of Special Meetings Called as Needed

2211 S. Big Bend (at Folk Ave.), St. Louis, MO 63117
12:00 noon - 1:00 p.m. 

June                1  Regular Meeting, Casa Maya STL, 12:00 noon
Programs & Presentations

Carpenters Kids Camp - Pastor Coleman
Sherwood Forest 

    2  Hampton-Midtown Kiwanis Social for Division 9 Clubs, 5-7:00 p.m.

    8  Regular Meeting, The Post Sports Bar & Grill, 12:00 noon

8-11  Kiwanis International Convention - Indianapolis, IN
 

   13  ANNUAL GOLF TOURNAMENT - Paradise Valley Country Club

  15  Regular Meeting, The Post Sports Bar & Grill, 12:00 noon
Lt. Governor Bonnie Paulsmeyer - International Convention Report

   22  Regular Meeting, The Post Sports Bar & Grill, 12:00 noon
 MO-ARK District Governor, Carla O’Brien, Special Visit
Please make every effort to attend this meeting.
Program - Beatrice Johnson Kiwanis Youth Kamp

August        25-27  MO-ARK District Convention - Springfield, MO

Annual Golf Tournament  - Monday, June 13, 2022 - Paradise Valley Country Club  
Our annual golf tournament will be held on Monday, June 13, 2022.  Flyers and 
solicitation letters are available so get your friends and business associates signed up 
to play.  Hole sponsorships are a terrific way to advertise your business and to support 
scholarships for MRH Senior High School seniors.  There are three levels of hole 

http://facebook.com/maplewoodkiwanis


sponsorships:  Platinum, $300; Gold, $200; and Silver, $100.  Individuals or 
businesses that need a tax-deductible donation should make their check out to 
Gateway Region Kiwanis Foundation.  Otherwise, checks can be made to Maplewood 
Kiwanis.  


The cost to play in the tournament is only $95 per golfer ($380 per team).  That 
includes green fees with two mulligans, riding cart, refreshments on the course, lunch, 
BBQ dinner and prizes for all.  If you don’t golf, you can come to the fantastic BBQ 
dinner and silent auction at 6:00 p.m. for only $15 per person.  Checks for golf or 
the dinner need to be made payable to Maplewood Kiwanis.

Thus far, we have a number of terrific auction items so come ready to bid high on 
these great items.  Jeff will be taking care of the golf event.  Bonnie will take care of the 
silent auction.  If you have questions, you may call Jeff (636.294.2862) or Bonnie 
(314.603.1345).  For auction items to be listed in the program, they must be 
received no later than June 1, 2022.  (Items will be accepted after that date, but will 
not be listed in the program.) 

2022-2023 Officers and Board Members
At the May 25th meeting, members voted unanimously to elect the following officers and 
board members:  President, Scott MacDonald; President-Elect, Karen Wood; Secretary, 
Bonnie Paulsmeyer; Treasurer, Jeff Johnson; Immediate Past President, Barry 
Greenberg; and Board Members, Ed Rich, Phil Johnson, Brian Adkisson.  

Governor Carla O’Brien Visit - Regular Meeting - June 22, 2022
Governor Carla O’Brien will be visiting our club on Wednesday, June 22, 2022.  Please 
make every effort to attend this special meeting.  Governor O’Brien will be 
presenting a program on the Beatrice Johnson Kiwanis Youth Kamp which is located in 
Arkansas.  After her program, Governor O’Brien will be surprised with a presentation of 
a check for the camp—her signature project.

$2,000 Grant Money from Membership Contest
Members at the May 4, 2022 meeting voted to fund three programs—MRH Weekend on 
Wheels food program ($500), Ryan Hummert Memorial Scholarship for an MRH senior 
($100), and the Beatrice Johnson Kiwanis Youth Kamp ($500) to help fund the 
construction of a much needed building to extend the length of time the camp is usable 
for students.  Governor Carla O’Brien has been invited to give a program to the club on 
the camp.  At that time, we plan to surprise her with a $500 check for the camp which is 
her signature project during her term.

At the May 25th meeting, members voted on nine agencies to receive the remaining 
$900.  Each agency will receive a $100 donation to further their cause.  The club also 
voted to spend another $100 of club money for a 10th organization since members had 
suggested ten organizations worthy of receiving help.  The organizations receiving 
donations are the following:  Special Olympics; Gateway 180; Nurses for Newborns; 
Camp Wyman; Circle of Concern; Carpenter’s Kids Camp; Sherwood Forest Camp; 2nd 
Wind Lung Transplant; Joe’s Place, and Ukraine refugee relief.

Representatives from these organizations will be asked to come to a meeting so that 
checks can be presented personally and so the club can learn even more about what 
they do for children and the community.



MRH Scholarship Night - May 17, 2022 
Maplewood Kiwanis presented three scholarships to deserving MRH seniors on 
Tuesday, May 17, 2022.  Two of the scholarships were in memory of Isaac Young who 
was a 56-year member of Maplewood Kiwanis.  Seniors getting a Kiwanis scholarship 
included James Silsby, Franciska Teide, and Eliza Agers.  We thank Marilyn Young for 
providing us with the ability to give two scholarships in memory of Isaac.


Barry Greenberg, Karen Wood, and Dick Ulrich presented the scholarships.  (Eliza 
Agers was sick that evening and couldn’t attend.)  Karen is a 1963 MRH graduate, and 
Dick graduated from MRH in 1961.  How wonderful to have MRH grads/Kiwanians and 
our President as presenters!


James Silsby

and


Dick Ulrich


James will be attending Meramec 
Community College in the fall. 


He is planning to major in 

physical therapy or sports 

medicine.


This $1,000 scholarship was given 
in memory of Isaac Young,


a 56-year member of our club.

Karen Wood

and 


Franciska Teide


Franciska will be attending 
Colorado School of Mines.


She will be getting an

environmental engineering degree.


This $1,000 scholarship was given

in memory of Isaac Young,


a 56-year member of our club.

Barry Greenberg

and


Eliza Agers


Eliza will be attending the University of Missouri-
Columbia and will be majoring in


broadcast journalism.


She received a $1,000 scholarship

 from the club.


Photo taken April 27, 2022.  Eliza was sick on scholarship night.




 

$500 Weekend on Wheels Food Program Presentation 
The club presented Superintendent, Dr. Bonita Jamison, a check for $500 to support 
the MRH School District’s WOW (Weekend on Wheels) food program.  The money will 
be used to provide food for needy families in the district.  This money was part of the 
$2,000 grant money that was won by the club; the club took second place in the 
membership contest that was sponsored by the MO-ARK District.

Back Row:  Phil Johnson, Dick Ulrich, Scott MacDonald, Jeff Johnson, Barry Greenberg

Front Row:  Superintendent Dr. Bonita Jamison, Michael Kilfoy, Bonnie Paulsmeyer, Karen Wood

Members not pictured, but present:  Tom Kniepman, Ed Rich

Volunteer Opportunities - Camp Wyman and Feed the Need STL 
Region IV clubs (Divisions 6, 7, 8, and 9) are invited to volunteer to work at the Camp 
Wyman Clean-Up Day on Saturday, June 18, 2022.  Volunteers will work from 8:30 to 
noon.  At noon, a Camp lunch will be served.  Since lunch will be served, a reservation 
is necessary.  Please see the form at the end of the newsletter.


Feed the Need STL needs volunteers to pack Manna meals.  The volunteer event will 
take place at Queeny Park from August 18-21.  Volunteers will be asked to work 2-
hour shifts.  To participate, please see the flyer at the end of the newsletter.  There is a 
need for 2,500 volunteers.

Welcome back, Scott! 
We are so thrilled that you are doing so well and will be able to 

continue your inspiration and leadership in the club!



 

Members Volunteer for STL Metro Area Special Olympics Spring Games 
Three of our members spent the day volunteering at the Special Olympics spring 
games that were held at Westminster Christian Academy on Saturday, May 7, 2022.  
Karen Wood, Jocelyn Diehl, and Dick Ulrich helped with the event from 9:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m.  Jocelyn is the Regional Program Director for the STL office for Special 
Olympics Missouri.  She coordinated the event.  Karen worked with one student, 
while Dick monitored the game room.  All three found the day to be very rewarding.  
This was a track and swimming event and had 240 registered Olympians.  There were 
300 volunteers who helped with the event.

	 	 	 	 	 	 	 	  Karen

Karen

	 	 	 	 Karen Wood assisted a student during the games.


Game Room that Olympians Visited between Events


Dick Ulrich (not pictured) monitored the game room.

Olympic Medal Winner


Jocelyn Diehl, the Regional Program 
Director, coordinated all of the events 

for the day.



Maplewood Kiwanis
Annual Golf 
Tournament
Monday, June 13, 2022
12:30 p.m. Shotgun Start
Four Person Scramble
 $95/person ($380/team)

Fee Includes:
• Greens Fees with
   Two Mulligans
• Riding Cart
• Lunch & Dinner
Prepayment encouraged. 
For tax-deductible hole sponsor donations, make checks 
payable to Gateway Region Kiwanis Foundation (501c3);  
otherwise, to Maplewood Kiwanis (501c4).  Golfers’ fee 
checks should be made payable to Maplewood Kiwanis.  
Maplewood Kiwanis will follow COVID-19 guidance by the 
St. Louis County Health Department.

Directions: South off I-44 
at Highway 141, West on 
Meramec Station Road, 
South on Hillsboro Road

Don't golf? Come to 
the dinner and 

SILENT AUCTION for 
$15 at 6:00 p.m.

Captain Phone/Email  ________________/___________________

Team Members ___________________________________

___________________________________

___________________________________

o

Attach all checks and mail to arrive no later than June 10, 2022, to:

Jeff Johnson, Director  |  215 Sword Lily Drive  |  O’Fallon, MO 63366  |  636.294.2862  |  jlj3wood@aol.com 

 
Team Registration Hole Sponsorships
Team Captain  ___________________________________ Platinum $300

o Gold $200

o Silver $100

Proceeds fund scholarships for graduating Maplewood Richmond Heights seniors.







 



 




